

A weekly electronic newsletter published for the parish and friends of Christ Episcopal Church of Bowling Green, Kentucky

Friday, June 15, 2018

Christ Episcopal Church is a community of Christ's servants who seek to **Worship** God with joy and wonder, **Learn** and **Grow** together, and **Radiate** God's love to all.

Worship

NURSERY is provided for children up to 5 years of age during Sunday worship services and special church events. All caregivers are screened and complete child abuse prevention training prior to employment. The Nursery can be found in the front hallway off Surface Hall. Please ask a Host or Usher if you need assistance.

CHILDREN'S CHURCH occurs during the 10:00am worship service and is for children age 3 years old through 3rd grade. The children follow the cross out during the singing of the *Gloria* and return during the welcome and announcements.

THE CHILDREN'S WORSHIP PACKETS contain activity sheets and crayons/colored pencils for children to use during worship. They are located beside the stairs to the Sacristy in Surface Hall just outside the Nave. Please return them after the service.

THE CHILDREN'S QUIET BOOKS are handmade, felt and laminated books for use by children during worship services and can be found on a rack in Surface Hall. Parents and kids are encouraged to use these books during services. We ask that they be used gently and returned at the end of each service.

HOLY EUCHARIST WITH HEALING PRAYERS - Wednesdays at 12:00pm in the Nave. All are invited to worship with us.

CENTERING PRAYER - Tuesdays at 12:15pm in the Duncan Hines Chapel. No preparation is needed. Come as you are. All are welcome. For more information, contact Sue Edwards at sumace2@gmail.com.

Learn and Grow

VBS 2018: CLEAN WATER FOR ALL GOD'S CHILDREN was a huge success thanks to all the generous volunteers who helped make it so. Whether you were a group leader, band member, food preparer, biblical storyteller, mission teacher, recreation leader, crafter, or youth helper, you are appreciated! The children had an amazing week learning about the importance of clean water. We also raised \$380.33 to donate toward Living Waters for the World!

EPISCOPAL YOUTH COMMUNITY (EYC) – The youth (grades 6-12) will meet June 27th to help set up the book sale to benefit the Living Waters for the World mission. Snacks provided. All youth are encouraged to come and help! For more info contact Karen Crabtree (<u>Karen@cecbg.com</u>).

DONATIONS NEEDED This summer, the EYC will help make Sojourner Bags (sack lunches) for HOTEL INC. We will be responsible for making 300 bags throughout the summer! You can help by donating <u>tuna or chicken salad lunch kits</u>. We also need fruit cups or applesauce, pudding cups, and granola or fruit & grain bars. Items can be placed in tubs in Surface Hall or near the office.

YOGA – Tuesdays from 4:45-6:00pm in Surface Hall. All levels are welcome. Please enter through the College Street door. There is no charge, but donations are welcome which go to support other ministries.

ENGLISH COUNTRY DANCING - Third Sundays from 2:00-3:30pm in Surface Hall. Next meeting is Sunday, July 15th. Please wear non-marking, comfortable shoes. For more information, please contact Jan Campbell (270.535.2258). All are welcome!

EDUCATION FOR MINISTRY (EfM) – Registration for the next term (2018-2019 school year) of Education for Ministry has begun! If you are interested in signing up for a slot in either the Monday morning (8:30am) or Monday evening (5:30pm) classes beginning in late August, you can:

- Contact a mentor: AM class: Ed Tivol edtivol@gmail.com; PM class: Laura Cohron laura.cohron@twc.com
- Find more information and forms at: http://www.efm.sewanee.edu
- Attend an EfM reception and information session following the 10:00am service on Sunday, June 17.

Radiate

HELP FILL THE JUG – Vacation Bible School added a lot of change and dollars to the 5 gallon water jug for Living Water for the World. Help us fill the jug by bringing in your change and depositing it in the jug in Surface Hall. Let's see if we can fill it by the end of July!

SUPPORT HOTEL INC THROUGH MEIJER'S SIMPLY GIVE PROGRAM- HOTEL INC's Manna Mart food pantry is excited to partner with Meijer again this spring to provide hunger relief to local families through its Simply Give program. Members of the community can make donations at the store and these donations are then matched by Meijer through June 17th. Donation cards are available in Surface Hall that you can use when you check out. The cards are also available at the store near the registers. Please contact Deacon Kellie (kellie@cecbg.com) for more information.

SAVE YOUR BOOKS for the Annual Book Festival during the month of July. Donations are being collected and can be deposited in St. Andrew's room off Surface Hall. Proceeds will benefit the CEC Living Waters for the World Mission Fund.

CHRIST THE GOOD SHEPHERD WINDOW PRINTS Numbered prints have been produced of the Christ the Good Shepherd stained glass window that is centered above the altar. The prints are \$100 and proceeds will benefit the Friends of Music fund at Christ Episcopal Church. If you would like to purchase one, please stop by the Church Office and speak to Ken Stein, Director of Music or Fr. Steve.

CHRIST CHURCH GUILD COOKBOOKS The new Centennial Celebration Cookbook is for sale at \$20 each to support the outreach efforts of the Christ Church Guild. They are available in the Church Office. Please make your check payable to Christ Episcopal Church with Guild Cookbook in the memo.

SHOP AMAZONSMILE TO SUPPORT LIVING WATERS FOR THE WORLD - Support the CEC 2018 Living Waters for the World mission team by shopping on AmazonSmile! AmazonSmile is the same Amazon you know. Same products, same prices, same service. Simply log on to www.smile.amazon.com with your same Amazon login information. By choosing "Christ Episcopal Church" as your charitable organization .5% of your eligible purchases will come back to the Living Waters for the World Fund. There is no cost to you, only benefit to us! Thank you!

ONLINE GIVING - Make a secure contribution online to the current year operating fund and/or other funds. Download the "EasyTithe" app from the App Store, find Christ Episcopal Church of Bowling Green, and give! You can give to CEC from your phone in seconds, manage your payment profile, and view all of your giving history.

General Announcements

PICTURE DIRECTORY UPDATE Picture Directories are set to ship this week. Look to pick yours up soon!

CHAIR LIFT INSTALLATION The chair lift is installed, inspected, and ready for use. Thank you for your patience.

CHRIST CHURCH EMERGENCY CARDS - Business cards, with instructions to contact the church in case of emergency, are now available for you to carry behind your driver's license. Pick one up in Surface Hall on Sunday or at the Reception Desk throughout the week.

PARISH ADMINISTRATOR SEARCH - Final interviews for the Parish Administrator position were conducted this week. Stay tuned for an announcement in the near future.

This Week at Christ Church

Sunday, June 17

The Fourth Sunday after Pentecost

8:00am Holy Eucharist Rite Two – Nursery available

8:45am Breakfast - Moore Hall

9:40am Choir Rehearsal - Choir Loft

10:00am Holy Eucharist Rite Two - Children's Church - Nursery available

10:00am EfM Graduation

2:00pm English Country Dance - Surface Hall

Monday, June 18

1:00pm Churches United in Christ HELP Ministry

7:00pm Narcotics Anonymous

Tuesday, June 19

12:15pm Centering Prayer - Chapel

4:45pm Yoga - Surface Hall

Wednesday, June 20

7:00am Morning Prayer – Conference Room

12:00 pm Weekly submission deadline for *The Lancet*, the Sunday bulletin announcements, and the Electronic Bulletin Board (email to Laura@cecbg.com)

Friday, June 22

*The church office is closed on Fridays.

Saturday, June 23

8:00am Brotherhood of St. Andrew - Conference Room

2:00pm Carbin Wedding

HAPPY BIRTHDAY!

6/17 David Cole	6/17 Ryder Travelsted	6/22 Bruce Powell
6/17 Sharon Dyerson	6/19 Miles Buchanon	6/22 Ada Skillern
6/17 Barbara Keith	6/21 Alice Simpson	6/23 Donna Bussey
6/17 Deb Stein	6/22 Mason Brown	6/23 Aidan McAllister

Parish Prayer List

The people listed below are prayed for daily by the Daughters of the King and at our services on Wednesdays and Thursdays.

To add or remove someone from the list, please contact Fr. Steve (steve@cecbg.com or 270.843.6563).

*indicates a new addition this week.

Parishioners of Christ Episcopal Church

Claire Campbell Ron Orange Pat Frederick

Todd Kirby Pat Waddington Clint Lyle

Paula Morgan Carroll Travelsted Aldis Brunson

Teddi Taylor Nancy Cheek Richard Barry

Gene Arnold James Moore Fonda Hoyng

Sara Carmichael Jo Owsley Jim Bohannon

Virginia Howell Greer Bohannon

Parishioners of Christ Episcopal Church teaching overseas

Saundra Ardrey, teaching in South Africa

Stephanie Crabtree, teaching in Afghanistan

Parishioners of Christ Episcopal Church in discernment for ordained ministry

Billy Adams

Ken Casey

Family of Christ Episcopal Church parishioners

Anastasia Arnold, daughter of Deb Stein

Dawn Malone Barnett, daughter of Jeri Green

Jeremy Bennett, brother-in-law of Karen Crabtree

YaYa Briley, sister of Dolores Dodd

Robert Brooks, uncle of Laura Goodwin

Neal Cox, cousin of Clyde Joyce

Barry Davis, brother of Angela Collins

John DeArmond, brother of Carol Barry

Allen Dodd, husband of Delores Dodd

Dennis Dubbelde, cousin of Miliska Knauft

Eugene Edge, father of Crystal Stiles

Sarah Moore Epperson, sister of Elizabeth Rhodes

Thomas Hertting, uncle of Laurie Joyce

Chris Hunnewell, grandson of Maryanne Ringo

Amber Ison, granddaughter of George and Gretchen Niva

Randy Kello, uncle of Becca Kello

The Reverend Jess Knauft & famiy, brother of Terry Knauft

Karen Long, daughter of Claire Campbell

Wayne MacGregor, son of Maryanne Ringo

Keith McAllister, father of Cary McAllister

Nobuko Nakanishi, mother of Yuko Attaway

Adrian Olmsted, Son of Ken Casey

Lois Palmer, mother of Digby Palmer

Amanda Parrish-Block, daughter of Tillie Botwin

Georgia Patton, sister-in-law of Kirk Patton

Bobbie and Joyce Pedigo, parents of Jenny Morehead

Frank Poteet, son-in-law of Belva Tucker

Kim Potter, daughter of Nancy Cheek

Delaney & Sydney Schulten, granddaughters of Tim & Nancy Huston

Jon Shilling, brother-in-law of Laurie Joyce

Geri Smith, cousin of Lou Goidel

Billy Stark, father of Cindy Hines

Liz Stein, daughter of Ken Stein

Tuck and Delphine Swigart, grandchildren of James & Polly Moore

Coy Tucker, father of Belinda Palmer

Abby Walker, sister-in-law of Dorian & Elaine Walker

*Bob and Nita Williams, brother and sister-in-law of Betty Young

Ralph Williams, cousin of Miliska Knauft

Jay Wilson, son of Johnnie Wilson

Brianna Witty, niece of Marcia Eastin

Addie Zaker, niece of Jan Cambell

Others known by Christ Church parishioners

Sarah Ashford, requested by Don Goidel Kevin Bailey, requested by Ken Stein Fonda Britt, requested by Cindy Hines Samantha and Lettie Buchanon, requested by Becca Kello Donna Carlyle, requested by Carol Berry Jewel and Dorothy Clark, requested by Linda Mitchell The Cleary Family, requested by Rich & Stacey Hughes Leslie Dearing, requested by Jim Dale Tenzin Dolkar, requested by Ken Casey Grace, requested by Rhondetta Walton Raylee Halston, requested by Bill & Tricia Good Eileen Hepp, requested by Susan Cook The Hogan Family, requested by Becca Kello The Reverend Frank and Lynn Huber, requested by Hamp Moore Emily Kisterl, requested by Laurie Joyce Dan Klein, requested by several Christ Church parishioners Donna LaFantasie, requested by Carol Carraco Glenn LaFantasie, requested by Carol Carraco Pamela Lytle, requested by Suzanne Hanratty Magdalena, requested by Laurie Joyce Anel Matu, requested by Sophia Arnold Pauline Matus, requested by Claire Campbell Becky Morgan, requested by Barbara Ford Blake Nelson, requested by Billy Adams Maggie Walker Pearson, requested by several Christ Church parishioners Glenn Perkinson, requested by Patsy Sloan Karen Phelps, requested by Doug Lawson The Very Rev. Joan Pritcher, Dean of Christ Church Cathedral Monica Ross, requested by Nick Heil Tony Schmitt, requested by Kathy Leonard

Newell Sellers, requested by Laura Goodwin

Eric Smith, requested by Jennifer Travelsted

Kellie Stein, requested by Susan Cook

Tim Sturgil, requested by Laurie Joyce

Naomi Sturt, requested by Maryanne Ringo

Jan Taylor, requested by Rhodetta Walton

Terry Travis, requested by Stacey Hughes

Tony, requested by a friend

Katherine Vickers, requested by Gretchen Niva

Brian Ward and family, requested by Erin Butler-Massey

Kyda West, requested by Sarah Hightower

Sue Zollar, requested by Barbara Fox

Military serving overseas known by Christ Church parishioners

Andy Frantz, requested by Leonard & Sue Edwards

Ryan, Lindsay, and Evelyn Swoboda, requested by Linda Mitchell

In Remembrance

For the life of Howard Frank Moeck, Jr., godfather of Bob and Marti Harrison's daughters

For the life of Richard "Dickie" Thomas, requested by Cindy Hines

*For the life of Harriett Tyson, cousin of Helen Siewers

*For the life of Marissa Myers, cousin of Helen Siewers

*For the life of Paul Gray, friend to many Christ Church Parishioners



Clergy & Staff

The Reverend Dr. Steven J. Pankey, Rector steve@cecbg.com cell.270.599.4575

The Reverend Rebecca Kello, Associate Rector becca@cecbg.com cell.270.421.3432

The Reverend Kellie Mysinger, Deacon kellie@cecbg.com

C. Kenneth Stein, Director of Music and Organist ken@cecbg.com

Laura Goodwin, Director of Christian Education <u>laura@cecbg.com</u>

Karen Crabtree, Director of Youth and Online Communications karen@cecbg.com

Terry DeHaven, Interim Bookkeeper, bookkeeper@cecbg.com

Church Office Hours

Monday - Thursday | 8:30am - 4:30pm | Closed Fridays

Christ Episcopal Church

1215 State Street | Bowling Green, KY 42101 | 270.843.6563 | <u>www.cecbg.com</u>